
Lake Murray Tennis Club Board Meeting, February 16, 2023


Present:  Lynne Carry, Jaime Lawson, Kathy Culver, Frank Riolo, Denise Stefanson, 
Chet Snyder


Management:  Dan & Kathy Emmerson


Guests:  Yvonne Garrett, Karen Lacritz, Colleen Hartman


Minutes were approved.


Treasurer’s Report was approved.


Membership reported there are 297 single memberships, 139 family, and 12 juniors 
for a total of 448 memberships.


A presentation was given by Lynne Carry on the newly revised Captain’s Guidelines.

Discussion ensued about the need to update these guidelines.  We discussed the 
9-12:30 timeline and Dan Emmerson reported all teams have been able to finish 
their matches over the years, regardless of the 12:30 limit.  Also, it was suggested 
no court washing on League days.


Social chair reported our next activity will be on May 6, 2023 from 12:00-4 PM.  It 
will be a round robin format with 8 teams of 4.  Signups may be made in the 
clubhouse or through email.


Premises reported the city had fixed our parking lot lighting. Also, the painting will 
be completed including the trellises so all the trim matches.  The investigation into 
replacing our court lights with LED lighting will continue.


Upon the death of one of our longtime members, the family would like to have 
something as a memorial.  Kathy will investigate farther to see what might be 
appropriate.


Kathy Culver is going to invest a portion of our savings in a Certificate of Deposit.


Meeting was adjourned at 2:03 PM.


